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Sir Clive Johnstone award - nominations open 

Those of you at Annual Conference in 
Newport last year will remember Sir Clive's 
speech and his ask for unity across all parts 
of what he described (in my view, rightly!) as 
"the greatest charity." I am delighted to 
announce a new award in his memory, to be 
called the Sir Clive Johnstone Award. This has 
been made possible by some of the people 
Clive led on HMS Bulwark, who made a 
generous donation to the RBL in his honour.  

 

The criteria to be considered for the award 
are simple – we are seeking demonstrations 
of unity, and those who seek to create, repair 
or improve it.  

 

It is open to individuals, groups, or teams, 
and is unique in that it is open for 
nominations from members, volunteers, and 
colleagues – possibly even groups that have 
representatives from all three!  

 

As we are only just launching the Sir Clive 

 

So please think hard about who might deserve 
this award and why. We look forward to hearing 
from you and celebrating them together in May. 

 

View the PDF version 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fe-britishlegion.org.uk%2Ft%2Fcr%2FAQjrxgQQz-6MBxjWw7ByBsmb7MvQqzpAlWrxk6KsHqGQqL__aF1ykvFSVwLX8D4&data=05%7C02%7CRDorey%40britishlegion.org.uk%7C6cc0e7e55bd541e9f7e208dd57208547%7C9c1b99166290453fa1c3a60f22a79bc0%7C0%7C0%7C638762519385948774%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=wsWywmAhMyATX%2F%2F7T1PRdAUBKn%2FkrVEo6LlXBX7HvQI%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fe-britishlegion.org.uk%2Ft%2Fc%2FAQjrxgQQz-6MBxjWw7ByIJWt_KMBa1EQFTNVkNF9Sl4QYnwd1ErWSo8rlFhk6TfsBpnaIYY&data=05%7C02%7CRDorey%40britishlegion.org.uk%7C6cc0e7e55bd541e9f7e208dd57208547%7C9c1b99166290453fa1c3a60f22a79bc0%7C0%7C0%7C638762519385961356%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=idmQi1MfRLNKA6E9C4RadigXTNesljgtZfDPnu824Xg%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fe-britishlegion.org.uk%2Ft%2Fc%2FAQjrxgQQz-6MBxjWw7ByIJajk6QBiJWnEBalXR5iMm-B-VEinQ8qSRC16ExFy8uyW-2oEF8&data=05%7C02%7CRDorey%40britishlegion.org.uk%7C6cc0e7e55bd541e9f7e208dd57208547%7C9c1b99166290453fa1c3a60f22a79bc0%7C0%7C0%7C638762519385973243%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=%2FgGrib95mLsEC9OJsSJ%2FP%2FJqU4T2KijZb3pcF36pSFM%3D&reserved=0


Johnstone award that will be awarded for the 
first time at Annual Conference in Harrogate, 
the closing date is 5pm on Friday 28th March.  

 

The judging panel will be myself, the National 
Vice Chair, the Director General, and Mike 
Challinor as Chair of the Membership Awards 
Group. 

  

Thanks 

 

  

  

 

Jason 

 

Jason Coward, National Chair 

 
   

 

 

Another successful Invictus Games for Team 
UK 

The Invictus Games is an international multi-
sport event for wounded, injured and sick 
servicemen and women, both serving and 
veterans. The first winter games has just taken 
place in Canada. RBL was honoured to have 
supported Team UK once again, in partnership 
with the Ministry of Defence. Many of the 62 
participants overcame adversity, smashed 
personal bests, made friendships that will last 
a lifetime, and inspired millions around the 
world.  

 

 

  

 

  

 

Will you join us in Harrogate this May? 

All members have the opportunity to attend 
Annual Conference in person or online. If 
you’re joining in person, you have until 30th 
March to register. In-person attendees can 
network with fellow members, explore the 
exhibition, march in the parade, and more.  

 

Prefer to join remotely? Tune in to the main 
business of conference from home as a virtual 
attendee. Watch the key sessions, vote for 
motions (if eligible), and ask your burning 
questions. If you’d like to be a virtual attendee, 
you have until 22nd April to register.  

 
Find out more and register 

Highlights from the 2025 Games 

Nomination form 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fe-britishlegion.org.uk%2Ft%2Fc%2FAQjrxgQQz-6MBxjWw7ByIOqYhaQBs4kVyMDGbUfjM416E5JsQyeRGaGKmpsbF5FX31BQ8oE&data=05%7C02%7CRDorey%40britishlegion.org.uk%7C6cc0e7e55bd541e9f7e208dd57208547%7C9c1b99166290453fa1c3a60f22a79bc0%7C0%7C0%7C638762519386008686%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=WOruma2qp6rAoqSq32t0tBAVNM5Igxb2sOCfRT7T%2BMY%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fe-britishlegion.org.uk%2Ft%2Fc%2FAQjrxgQQz-6MBxjWw7ByINC8hKQBWyJSSz1W5k2pzxvh-dqAk9rjTyfL95ASy1cNgVouj3M&data=05%7C02%7CRDorey%40britishlegion.org.uk%7C6cc0e7e55bd541e9f7e208dd57208547%7C9c1b99166290453fa1c3a60f22a79bc0%7C0%7C0%7C638762519386043274%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=QDqQlOmvu3PvXOYFq1BZ6d%2F7WkAm6JVxCLrCNpx13qA%3D&reserved=0


 

   

 

 

Sharing the Armed Forces community’s 
experiences and needs with MPs and Peers 

RBL’s Campaigns, Policy and Research (CPR) 
team hosted over 60 MPs and Peers at the 
Speaker’s Apartment in January. MPs heard 
more about the needs and experiences of the 
Armed Forces community in the UK, and the 
work RBL does to support them.   

 

Speakers included the Speaker of the House 
of Commons, The Rt Hon Sir Lindsay Hoyle 
MP; Minister for Veterans and People, Al Carns 
OBE MC MP; and RBL National Chair, Jason 
Coward. Gemma Barnes, vice-captain of 
RBL’s Team UK, shared her inspiring recovery 
journey. The event reinforced the need for 
continued collaboration to ensure the Armed 
Forces community’s voices are heard.  

 

 

  

 

  

 

RBL’s Director General addresses the Defence 
Select Committee 

Mark Atkinson, RBL Director General, 
appeared before the Defence Select 
Committee earlier this month to discuss how 
the Armed Forces Covenant can better 
support veterans, service members, and their 
families. His testimony was part of a wider 
review of the Covenant’s effectiveness, 
impact and future after the Government 
promised to strengthen the Covenant Duty in 
their election manifesto.  

 

Mark gave evidence alongside Lieutenant 
General (Rtd) Sir Nick Pope, Executive Chair of 
the Confederation of Service Charities 
(Cobseo), to the  Committee, a cross-party 
group of MPs, chaired by Tan Singh Desai MP.  

 

 

   

View the session Learn more about the CPR team 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fe-britishlegion.org.uk%2Ft%2Fc%2FAQjrxgQQz-6MBxjWw7ByIPHDhKQBKr7Q1fN0aNnEWZpYxSjkTXyyPL3_9iBCtObEmvZKuR0&data=05%7C02%7CRDorey%40britishlegion.org.uk%7C6cc0e7e55bd541e9f7e208dd57208547%7C9c1b99166290453fa1c3a60f22a79bc0%7C0%7C0%7C638762519386131772%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=s4ELQvTrUl2v2%2BCMc6RdBa0DMK3IOylCrZG90DutADQ%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fe-britishlegion.org.uk%2Ft%2Fc%2FAQjrxgQQz-6MBxjWw7ByIPHDhKQBKr7Q1fN0aNnEWZpYxSjkTXyyPL3_9iBCtObEmvZKuR0&data=05%7C02%7CRDorey%40britishlegion.org.uk%7C6cc0e7e55bd541e9f7e208dd57208547%7C9c1b99166290453fa1c3a60f22a79bc0%7C0%7C0%7C638762519386131772%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=s4ELQvTrUl2v2%2BCMc6RdBa0DMK3IOylCrZG90DutADQ%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fe-britishlegion.org.uk%2Ft%2Fc%2FAQjrxgQQz-6MBxjWw7ByIPO-hKQB2lYm5PSdzFwFxz2wzt0tMzvfPrjfH8hj1dG57ooikCY&data=05%7C02%7CRDorey%40britishlegion.org.uk%7C6cc0e7e55bd541e9f7e208dd57208547%7C9c1b99166290453fa1c3a60f22a79bc0%7C0%7C0%7C638762519386078208%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=TFngefF2brY%2BXnh6fKMUQafClXW33VdRCQlfJ1lMSVA%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fe-britishlegion.org.uk%2Ft%2Fc%2FAQjrxgQQz-6MBxjWw7ByIPyshaQBjej1khMrC4UQyv_3yITUaNXd1fx1Vn2ROC__Lny8Ngs&data=05%7C02%7CRDorey%40britishlegion.org.uk%7C6cc0e7e55bd541e9f7e208dd57208547%7C9c1b99166290453fa1c3a60f22a79bc0%7C0%7C0%7C638762519386119713%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=2N%2FiIt8slHirI89uCD1VLO0QbbY8xvglOSID9C25ngY%3D&reserved=0


 

RBL teams up with leading housing and care 
provider 

We’ve launched a new partnership with 
Anchor, England’s largest not-for-profit 
provider of retirement housing and care.  

 

We’ll develop initiatives to support veterans 
who feel lonely and isolated in the 
community; identify those who need support 
services, like respite care or permanent 
residential care in Anchor locations not 
covered by RBL care homes; and will join 
forces to fundraise for the Poppy Appeal and 
celebrate the service of the Armed Forces 
community through our Remembrance 
events.  

 

 

  

 

  

 

VE and VJ Day: Community Remembrance 
resources 

This year we are commemorating Victory in 
Europe (VE) Day and Victory over Japan (VJ) 
Day. To help mark these pivotal moments in 
your community we are producing exhibition 
units.  We will also have a range of free 
downloadable resources to enable groups to 
confidently engage with communities, 
alongside bespoke resources with an 
educational focus for adults to engage with 
young people.  You’ll be able to order and 
download resources from mid-March. More 
information will be available in future 
newsletters and on the RBL website. 

 

 

  

 

 

Latest winter Legion Magazine now online 

 

  

 

Book now for RBL's 2025 Survival Challenge 

Contact us 

Find out more 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fe-britishlegion.org.uk%2Ft%2Fc%2FAQjrxgQQz-6MBxjWw7ByIL3HhKQBBA7IMzbb1WwyevmbpeZQORDIiSAAqHM5soDTAxRacnQ&data=05%7C02%7CRDorey%40britishlegion.org.uk%7C6cc0e7e55bd541e9f7e208dd57208547%7C9c1b99166290453fa1c3a60f22a79bc0%7C0%7C0%7C638762519386202773%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=LfjNl3i7N6QruGgk7VW9b776joeh5QchD6%2FlO1aZ8kY%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fe-britishlegion.org.uk%2Ft%2Fc%2FAQjrxgQQz-6MBxjWw7ByINPik6QBPct1-_DpDBa8TvzuHV2C4T4UHerHsOHIRIa21NMItk0&data=05%7C02%7CRDorey%40britishlegion.org.uk%7C6cc0e7e55bd541e9f7e208dd57208547%7C9c1b99166290453fa1c3a60f22a79bc0%7C0%7C0%7C638762519386167257%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=oVXIxI8z80otOmp432msxY8HUcR8ad6Z69UU7DIay1s%3D&reserved=0
mailto:Remembrance@britishlegion.org.uk
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fe-britishlegion.org.uk%2Ft%2Fc%2FAQjrxgQQz-6MBxjWw7ByIITJhKQBj5rqKH__BmRx6yTk1H0FpBjyf_Ust2nWIhvJlpVm4FE&data=05%7C02%7CRDorey%40britishlegion.org.uk%7C6cc0e7e55bd541e9f7e208dd57208547%7C9c1b99166290453fa1c3a60f22a79bc0%7C0%7C0%7C638762519386214225%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=70%2FNkoc5Sz2nMJWZpbecBq9dJrNHF6WoKwP4Ii3ahzY%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fe-britishlegion.org.uk%2Ft%2Fc%2FAQjrxgQQz-6MBxjWw7ByIJjLhKQBeoNnJEboB4nuCYetxchOi-KbxprpqKoiD-h4098_Mbg&data=05%7C02%7CRDorey%40britishlegion.org.uk%7C6cc0e7e55bd541e9f7e208dd57208547%7C9c1b99166290453fa1c3a60f22a79bc0%7C0%7C0%7C638762519386249096%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=EgBIvIC1gkIxfUBAo%2B73huTH4j2x5peHylWNaCeNXh0%3D&reserved=0


In preparation for recognising the 80th 
anniversaries of VE Day and VJ Day later this 
year, we highlight some of the pivotal 
moments of 1945. We look back at last year's 
successful Poppy Appeal, and feature the 
first-ever Winter Invictus Games with 
interviews from the Team UK Manager and 
competitors. We focus on May's Annual 
Conference, and speak to RBL's new National 
President, Paul Bennett CB OBE. 

 

 

  

Your ultimate mission is to survive five days 
off-grid in the wilderness with our military 
survival experts. You’ll need skills including:   

 

• Natural shelter construction 

• Bushcraft and survival techniques  

• Night navigation 

• Foraging and more 

 

You’ll work in a team, network, learn new 
skills or hone existing ones. All you need is 
endurance and determination.  
 
Does this sound like you? Places are limited 
so book now.   

 

 

   

 

Standard bearers support Sandown race day 

Sandown Park’s Grand Military Gold Cup race 
day took place on Friday 24th January; RBL 
and Women’s Section National Standards, 
together with our Surrey Standard Bearers, 
were there. The event champions serving 
and retired military amateur riders. The Gold 
Cup itself was first raced in 1841.  

 

Despite the high winds and chilly 
temperatures HRH The Princess Royal asked 

 

  

 

New membership merchandise available 

New membership merchandise is now 
available to purchase from the Poppy Shop. 
The updated collection features the Tudor 
Crown on items including jewels, beret 
badges, ties and more. Members benefit from 
a 15% discount on all Poppy Shop purchases 
by entering discount code MEMBER15 at the 
checkout!    

 
Browse the collection 

Book now 

Read the online version  

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fe-britishlegion.org.uk%2Ft%2Fc%2FAQjrxgQQz-6MBxjWw7ByIKnVk6QBmfjNQQ21J_T_HpAjtPWK0VrQLDl9J8SwikJA1sJOSxM&data=05%7C02%7CRDorey%40britishlegion.org.uk%7C6cc0e7e55bd541e9f7e208dd57208547%7C9c1b99166290453fa1c3a60f22a79bc0%7C0%7C0%7C638762519386288195%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=LQPdHFHF9t3MVxbPx0IIvHPqa0LSImSGAIS14CKdoeQ%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fe-britishlegion.org.uk%2Ft%2Fc%2FAQjrxgQQz-6MBxjWw7ByIJLWhKQB0DlqM80Sx4fmSQpqjYxxrK8sFRSTXUVeOAuIUAwVhew&data=05%7C02%7CRDorey%40britishlegion.org.uk%7C6cc0e7e55bd541e9f7e208dd57208547%7C9c1b99166290453fa1c3a60f22a79bc0%7C0%7C0%7C638762519386323136%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=vXtV18xfkiBz79hgpOYeihjq5RcTHKZD0gznBlAnFPo%3D&reserved=0


to meet the standard bearers.  

 

The race was won by what the Racing Post 
describes as “the ultimate Corinthian” - 
Captain Douglas White – who trains, owns 
and rode Fil D'Ariane to victory. 

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

  

Spitfire Girls - tales of courage inspired by true 
events 

With the imminent 80th anniversary of the 
end of WWII, an exciting new play about the 
courageous and barrier-breaking women who 
flew Spitfires is set to tour England. Spitfire 
Girls was developed with the support of the 
National Theatre. Through March, April and 
May the play will visit Southampton, Keswick, 
Ipswich, Derby, Eastbourne, Prescot, 
Lancaster, Chipping Norton, Malvern, and 
Darlington. RBL will benefit from the tour, with 
advertisements in the programmes for each 
show, and bucket collections at all 
performances. It promises to be a 
tremendous evening, so check out a theatre 
near you and book your tickets today.  

 
  

 

 

   

Going back in time 

 

Book your tickets 

Read the race report 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fe-britishlegion.org.uk%2Ft%2Fc%2FAQjrxgQQz-6MBxjWw7ByIOfYhKQBqRMyALzxRwEEXw2Ram-19aa42JQ7pMfaBPcXJCLiNqg&data=05%7C02%7CRDorey%40britishlegion.org.uk%7C6cc0e7e55bd541e9f7e208dd57208547%7C9c1b99166290453fa1c3a60f22a79bc0%7C0%7C0%7C638762519386370091%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ipp88KTOdv0wlNiAhXOtxoe%2Fx7Ac5Bh6ZKvOndy5JBQ%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fe-britishlegion.org.uk%2Ft%2Fc%2FAQjrxgQQz-6MBxjWw7ByIObYhKQBWxjxGi7T1t4kKVSDfVRYDq44T3UJw82qLXubadqbd1w&data=05%7C02%7CRDorey%40britishlegion.org.uk%7C6cc0e7e55bd541e9f7e208dd57208547%7C9c1b99166290453fa1c3a60f22a79bc0%7C0%7C0%7C638762519386358455%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=O1EAom912rQl%2BXZ0EtzSnDGkfoHcFzB0N62Gb6sJABM%3D&reserved=0


 

From the Royal British Legion book 'We Are Legion'  

Wheelchair archery was the first sport introduced by neurologist Ludwig Guttman at the Stoke 
Mandeville Games (the forerunner of the Invictus Games) in 1948. These female archers were 
competing in 1950. 

 

   

 

    

 

If you have any questions about your membership or you want to update your contact details, 
email our Membership Services team MembershipServices@britishlegion.org.uk  
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Quick links 

Membership 

Get support 

Poppy Shop 

  

Contact 

Royal British Legion 

Haig House 

199 Borough High Street 

London SE1 1AA 

MembershipServices@britishlegion.org.uk  
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